Burnaby Tennis Club
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, October 8, 2014
Present      
George McLachrie –  President
Mary Flynn – Women’s League Director
Bev Olson, Social Director

Mike Hopkins – Membership Director

Lawrence Kumar – Vice President
Barbara Docherty – Junior Development

Gary Sutherland – Operations Director

Eng Choo – Director at Large
Ron Leung – Men’s League Director

Glenn Richards – Head Tennis Pro
 Absent
David Pel, Treasurer

Val Cuthbert Secretary 

David Yang – Office Manager
Approval of draft agenda
The Agenda was approved.   

Adoption of the Minutes from September 2014
The minutes were adopted.     

Update on Actions to Date 

· A decision was made to hold off on the purchase of a defibrillator until membership enrollment is confirmed at the end of October. 
· Guests are now registered to book with names and show ID upon checking in.
· Janitor has been asked to remove his personal items
· Gary asked the town of Burnaby to put up signs indicating member priority courts. The town said that new signage was going to be made for next year.
· Mary contacted Glenn regarding Team 1.
All action items are resolved.
Reports

Office Manager Report 

Copy of Office Manager’s report attached.  David has been doing a good job as office manager. 
Head Tennis Pro Report 
1. Junior Development
-Begins this Saturday, 20 kids enrolled so far.  The majority are from Burnaby

      2.   Singles box ladder

           -  Bulk mail out in the next few days.  This is a great way for new member’s to meet others.

      3.   Club member’s Provincial rankings

          -  I have completed a list of all BTC member’s who are ranked inside the top 20 of any 

             single’s category.  This will be posted on our website for them to be recognized.  

· Lawrence mentioned that Giga Sports put fixes into the system to prevent booking more than the allowed number of hours. Staff should check if it is working correctly.

Membership Director Report 
· The number of Burnaby members has increased from 43% to 48%. Burnaby Now and Leisure Guide did not produce any new members.
· Gary suggested advertising on inserts on BC Hydro bill, town taxes, etc...

· Link on City of Burnaby was to obsolete website.
Vice President Report 
· Draft financial statement was distributed and reviewed.  Copy included at the end of the minutes.  
· An error in the accounting that occurred in 2008 was found and corrected. $106K for a heating system was moved to the proper allocation.

· Term deposits were going into the general account and now will go into a separate account so that another term deposit can be purchased instead of going into the general account.

· George suggested that Lawrence get a quote on a yearly audit as a response for AGM concerning a member’s question regarding audits.
Operations Director Report 

· Suggested wireless buzzer system at door instead of code. 

· 2 cameras could be moved to the bubble; one from the ladies washroom area and one in the office.

· There is a ballast with 2 lights out near court 5.
· Water issues addressed by adding channels by court 3 so that water would hopefully go into the drain.

· Everything was packed, in shed and covered, e.g., umpire chairs, etc...

· Overflow pipe from tank set to 60 psi by Johnson Controls. Would overflow is pressure goes to 150 psi, such as when turning on the shower. Pressure expansion tank might be required.

· Rain delays for bubble up. The labour force quit halfway through the first day. Only half came back the next day.

· Bubble is stored in a wooden shed where there is condensation in the summer. This could account for the condition of the bubble. West Van has a 12 x 12 shed on cement slabs covered with rubber to keep it sealed and dry.
· Could ask Graham what he did regarding bubble storage.

· Find out how to clean and store bubble.

Director at Large Report 

· BTC Rules Enforcing Policy 2014-2015.  Policy statement attached to the minutes.
President’s Report 

· A number of Director positions are open for election and need to be decided at the 2014 AGM on November 26th. The positions are: President, Vice-President, Treasurer, Secretary, Men’s League Director, Director at Large, Operations Director, Tournament Director and Junior Development Director. 
· Fraser Health informed the Club that a member has registered a complaint with them concerning Mould in our Bubble. We are to investigate and we have received gone out for three quotes to determine if there is an issue and the solution. 

· There will be a Renovation Committee created if we are part of the new Board. 
· Staff will have First Aid training after the purchase/aquisiton of a defibrillator. 

· West Van has 625 members and services them in a Bubble with 5 courts.Also it should be noted that their clubhouse was renovated and mainly paid for by a large donation from a member. 
· Wheelchair tennis would like more court time and would like to book in our vacant time periods.
· We will be suggesting that a wheelchair coach be part of  Glenn’s staff.

· A Wheelchair tournament will be held at end of BTC summer tournament. Gates for outdoor courts will be widened by the City of Burnaby before next summer. 
Social Director’s Report 
Calendar of events for 2014
Oct. 24th – New Members Social

Nov. 26th – AGM/Awards Ceremony and Dinner

February 20th – Chinese New Year’s social

April 24th – Spring Fling Social

June 26th – Summer Social 

Bev requested suggestions for awards. Categories will include youth awards, most improved player, volunteer award (non board member), club tournament winners, outside club tournament winners, recognition awards, staff award.  
$1000 was approved for the awards dinner.

Action Items

· George to bring in consultant for quote for possible mould remediation. Respond to mould complaint

· Bev to organize awards dinner.

· Lawrence to get a quote on a yearly audit as a response for AGM concerning a member’s question regarding audits.

Next Meetings
· November 12th and AGM, November 26, 2104
